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The Schoolcraft College Foundation Board of 
Governors’ new officers for the 2003–2004 
term took the helm in July 2003. They 

are Tom Marek, president; Charlie McIllhargey, 
president elect; Karl Zimmerman, vice president; 
Maureen Foley, secretary; and Margaret Slezak, 
treasurer. 

Marek is manager of corporate food services at 
Ford Motor Company at Ford World Headquarters 
in Dearborn. He has been a member of the Board 
of Governors since 2000, and has served on the 
Culinary Extravaganza Sponsors Committee since 
1999. Marek also serves as a global consultant for 
food service companies and is a member of the 
Society for Food Management. He received his 
culinary training at Cornell University and the Cu-
linary Institute of America in Hyde Park, New York. 

The board also approved two additional members, 
Tom Davis and Elaine Koons, at the July 17, 2003 
board meeting.

Bottom left to right: Karl Zimmermann, Charlie McIlhargey, 
Tom Marek, Maureen Foley, Margaret Slezak, John Walsh
Top left to right: John Santeiu, Jr., Michelle Plawecki, George 
Grafe, Bob Farris, Suzanne Thomas-Hughes, Elaine Koons, 
Abe Munfakh, Jim Jabara, Dr. Conway Jeffress

Davis is General Manager of Country Fresh, in Livo-
nia, and has held other management positions with 
the company. Koons, recently retired from Livonia 
Public Schools, where she served as a teacher, speech 
therapist and administrator. She has been a member 
of the Planning Commission and other boards, and 
chaired the Great Race Committee which brought 
national vintage car activity to Livonia. 

New Foundation President and Board Members

Foundation Scholars 
Set High Goals 
This year’s Foundation scholars, Jennifer Stevenson 
and Deena Ideh, epitomize our funding priorities. 

Jennifer is a working mother and 
Schoolcraft student who plans 
to earn a bachelor’s degree at 
Eastern Michigan University 
and teach elementary school. In 
addition to her other responsibili-
ties, she has contributed to her 
community as a member of the 
Schoolcraft Scholars Program, 
Phi Theta Kappa, the Student 
Activities Office, Future Educators, the Erikson El-
ementary School PTO, as a parent volunteer at Erik-
son and as a member of the National Dean’s List.

Deena’s ultimate goal is to become a pediatrician, 
work at a major hospital and open her own practice. 
She plans to attend Wayne State University. She is 

financing her education through 
scholarships and is acutely 
aware of the years of study 
ahead of her. Her involvements 
in the community include 
Phi Theta Kappa, the Student 
Activities Board, the Mentor 
program and St. Leo’s Soup 
Kitchen.

Jennifer Stevenson

Deena Ideh

Shawn Loving from Loving Spoonful receives 
a People's Choice award at the 2003 
Culinary Extravaganza.
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With roughly 1,250,000 charities operating in 
the United States—and most of them seeking 
year-end contributions—it’s no wonder your 

mailbox bulges with appeal letters as the calendar year 
winds down. Seems like everybody wants your money!

Sorting through the mail, you find familiar organizations 
and some you don’t recognize. You wonder, “How did these 
people get my name?” To add to the onslaught of mail, your 
telephone rings more often. “Please help us meet our finan-
cial crisis!” “We’ll have to close our doors if we don’t pay 
our bills.” “Children will starve unless you give.” “The sky is 
falling, the sky is falling!”

It’s downright confusing. As you consider the variety and 
intensity of the financial appeals you receive, we hope you 
will remember at least five things about the Schoolcraft 
College Foundation:

1.  We count you as part of our family.
Whether you are a recent friend of Schoolcraft College 
Foundation or a longtime supporter, we value your interest 
and involvement. We consider you a partner with us in this 
great enterprise. You are part of our family, and together we 
share a common commitment, a common mission. 

2.  We remain true to our mission.
As you know, our mission is to help remove the financial 
barriers to higher education by providing scholarship sup-
port to our students. We also provide faculty and staff grant 
funding for emerging or innovative initiatives. We want 
you to know that we have not veered from this, nor do we 
intend to. We lay our plans, build our budget and moni-
tor our results to better achieve this mission. You can have 
confidence that we are “staying the course.”

3.  We depend on your faithful giving.
Whether a small gift or a larger estate gift, we rely on your 
financial support to help us accomplish our mission. The 
more you give, the more we can do. It’s that simple. On 
the other hand, without you and our other supporters, we 
simply could not succeed.

4. We pledge fi nancial fi delity and stewardship. 
We wince when we hear of scandals involving nonprofit organi-
zations, because this casts a shadow over all charities. We want 
to affirm to you that financial integrity is extremely important 
to us. We maintain strict accounting and reporting rules.

All of our funds are professionally managed and are sub-
jected to an annual audit by Plante Moran. Our books are 
open, and we invite any donor to scrutinize us to the limit.

Please know that your contribution to Schoolcraft College 
Foundation is treated carefully, and with a keen sense of con-
fidentiality and stewardship.

5.  We offer personalized service.
Do you have appreciated stock or real estate that would 
make a tax-wise gift? Do you need to receive lifetime 
income as part of your gift to Schoolcraft College Founda-
tion? For these and similar questions, please contact us. 
We will meet with you personally to talk about your giving 
goals and to show you various options. We will guard your 
confidences and respect your freedom. We also are available 
to consult with your professional advisors. 

As year-end appeals come and your thoughts turn more 
toward charitable giving, remember Schoolcraft College 
Foundation. And please call us at 734-462-4501 or e-mail 
us at plannedgiving @schoolcraft.edu to learn more about 
year-end gift planning.

Those Year-End Appeals

Greetings from Schoolcraft College 
Foundation! As another academic 
year has begun and the process of 

awarding scholarships is well underway, 
we are mindful of the generosity of our 
supporters, who have helped to make stu-
dent scholarships possible. This semester 
has marked a milestone for Schoolcraft 
College as we celebrate our highest enrollment in the 
history of the college. This increased enrollment coupled 
with trying economic times, has demand for financial aid 
growing dramatically. These factors have put a tremendous 
strain on the limited number of scholarship funds available. 
The Foundation is committed to growing and stewarding 
its endowment to ensure that scholarship aid is available 
to as many students as possible. However, your continued 

support is essential. I invite you to participate in this year’s 
Annual Foundation Campaign.

 The Foundation Board of Governor’s is a devoted and 
talented group of individuals committed to the success of 
the college. In September, the Foundation hosted the an-
nual Culinary Extravaganza. Board members and volun-
teers alike made this event successful, raising more than 
$100,000 for student scholarships! Volunteers are critical 
to the success of our activities; we are always open to new 
people and new ideas. I would encourage you to contact the 
Development Office at 734-462-4463 if you would like to 
become a volunteer.  We are planning an exciting year, and 
I encourage you to invest of your time, talents and financial 
resources in the work of the Foundation. Together we can 
transform lives and make a difference.

A Message from our New Foundation President

Tom Marek
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Culinary 
Extravaganza 
Delights Eyes and Palates

The annual Schoolcraft College Foundation Cu-
linary Extravaganza, held September 21st, was 
a chance to feast the eyes on the new VisTaTech 

Center as well as indulge in many gourmet delights. Ap-
proximately 60 eateries and wineries participated in this 
fundraiser, providing samples of their most exciting of-
ferings to more than 1,000 patrons. This year’s co-chairs 
were John Bowen of Novi Expo Center and Suzanne 
Thomas-Hughes of Flagstar Bank. 

Restaurant and beverage distributors competed for the 
Best Table Display award, using various food or seasonal 
themes. Sodexho received this award.

Patrons attended a free wine tasting seminar, and 
voted for their favorite restaurant. LaBistecca won The 
People’s Choice first place award, with Loving Spoonful 
second and The Farm third. 

A live auction followed the wine tasting, with patrons 
bidding on such favorites as a Mackinac Island getaway, a 
northern Michigan weekend retreat, a private ice skating 
party for 40, or a hot air balloon ride. New this year 
on the auction block was a reprint of a Thomas Arvid 
painting valued at $3,500, donated by Ray Frederick 
and Chris Peppo of Sterling Services. Arvid uses wine 
as the focus of his works. A silent auction proved to be 
a popular stopping spot where patrons bid on Lions and 
Red Wings tickets, and spa and dinner certificates. 

The 86,000 square-foot VisTaTech Center, which houses 
the student-run American Harvest Restaurant, instruc-
tional kitchens for Culinary Arts, and various presentation 
areas for receptions, meetings and banquets, enhanced 
the entire event for patrons and restaurateurs by showcas-
ing the facility and all that it has to offer. The event raised 
$105,000 for student scholarships at the college.  

VisTaTech
Offi cially 
Opens
The campus and community 
celebrated the grand open-
ing of the VisTaTech Center 

Friday, Sept. 5 with an elaborate event, yet one that had 
the feeling of an open house among good friends. Guests 
could take guided tours or simply wander around the 
new $27 million building on their own, snack on deli-
cious food prepared by Culinary Arts staff and students, 
or get a taste of the latest technology. 

At the official ribbon-cutting ceremony, President 
Conway A. Jeffress called the building a college icon, a 
graphic symbol of the vision and forward thinking that 
characterizes the college, as well as an instrument for 
furthering the college’s core purpose.

Speakers included Board of Trustees President Mary 
Breen, College President Emeritus Richard McDowell, 
Wayne County Executive Robert Ficano, State Senator 
Laura Toy, and spokespersons for U.S. Congressman Joe 
Knollenburg and overall construction project manager 
Barton Mallow.

Speakers uniformly praised the building’s beauty, func-
tionality and technology, and the college’s commitment to 
the intellectual and economic welfare of the community. 

The new building is debt free, paid for by a combination 
of state, federal, college and donor funds. “I find this 
building to be splen-
did,” said Jeffress. 
“We built it with no 
millage or bond issue 
to the taxpayers, no 
excess burden on the 
students, and no tin 
cups at the door. We 
still operate under the 
rule, ‘First we save, 
then we spend.’”

During the ceremony, Jeffress received the designation 
Eminent Wisdom Fellow from the Wisdom Hall of Fame, 
conferred by Dr. E.J. McClendon, Plymouth educator, 
friend of the college and past recipient of a Schoolcraft 
honorary degree.
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SCF Annual Recognition 2002–03
(July 1, 2002–June 30, 2003)

The Schoolcraft College Foundation Board of 
Governors is pleased to continue its tradition of 
recognizing current donors. 

We have done our best to accurately present this con-
tributors’ list; however, in compiling a list of this size, 
omissions and misspellings sometimes occur. Please let 
us know of any errors. We appreciate the opportunity to 
correct our records. To make corrections please contact 
the Development Office at 734-462-4463.

Contributors listed have donated to the School-
craft College Foundation between July 1, 2002 
and June 30, 2003. Giving levels are based on 
annual gifts.

Henry Rowe 
Schoolcraft 
Society
Recognizes donors who have 
expressed and documented a 
planned gift, bequest, charitable 
remainder trust or other 
instrument to the Foundation.
Charlotte Anderson
Lee & Judy Brda
Maureen Foley & C. John Blankley
Stephen Ragan
Arthur & Diane Rockall
Roger & Mary Sutherland

Platinum 
Shareholder
Platinum Shareholders have 
given an annual total of $5,000 
or more.

Individuals
Ladner & Midge Carleton
Owen & Ruth Cummings
Christine M. Hinkle
Marian Kehrl
Arthur & Karen Lindenberg
Roy & Christina Rennolds
John & Judith Santeiu, Jr. 
Roger & Mary Sutherland
Hazen & Margaret Wilson

Corporations & Organizations
Aramark Services
Central Distributors of Beer Inc.,

Karen Wilson
Compass Group USA
Conrad Charitable Foundation
Ford Motor Company Fund
Jonathan A. Covault Memorial 

Foundation

McNamara Scholarship Fund
Plymouth Rotary Foundation Inc.
Ralph C. Wilson Agency, Inc.
Edward C. & Hazel L. Stephenson 

Foundation
Thompson-McCully Foundation

Diamond 
Shareholder
Diamond Shareholders have 
given an annual total of $2,500 
to $4,999.

Individuals
William H. Bassett
Conway & Louise Jeffress
Thomas & Vicki Selznick
Robert & Vontella Sheridan

Corporations & Organizations
Barton Malow Company
Canton Firefighters #2289 Charity 

Foundation
Kolene Corporation
LOC Performance Products, Inc.
Michigan Jazz Festival
The Rotary Club of Plymouth
Sodexho Business Services
Time Warner Cable

Gold Shareholder
Gold Shareholders have given 
an annual total of $1,000 to 
$2,499.

Individuals
Paul & Joyce Bohlander II
Phillip Damaska
Maureen Foley & C. John Blankley
Charles L. Gibbons II

Judith & Joseph Kaufman
Kevin Kelley
Marilyn J. McCardle
Richard & Ann McDowell
Charles McIlhargey
Cathryn E. Parker
Dominic & Catherine Persichini
Louis A. Reibling
Arthur & Diane Rockall
Edwin A. Schulz
Richard H. Shaffner
Cheryl A. Snyder
Monica S. Sullivan
John & Carolyn Tomey
John & Janice Walsh
Marian E. Wright

Corporations & Organizations
American Assn. of University Women-

Livonia
American Assn. of University Women-

Northville-Novi
American Assn. of Univeristy Women-

Plymouth
Ann Arbor Roofing
Butzel Long Canton Community 

Foundation
Central Michigan University
COD Food Services Inc./dba Sterling 

Services
Comerica
Cummings, McClorey, Davis & Acho PLC
Dadco
DAR - John Sackett Chapter
Delcor Homes
Dwyer Marble Stone Supply
Eurest Dining Services
Excalibur Foundation
Ford Motorcycle Touring Assn
General Wine & Liquor Company
George Matick Chevrolet, Inc. 

Ghafari Associates
Great Lakes Hotel Supply
Ilmor Engineering
John N. Santeiu & Son, Inc.
The Lark Incorporated
Livonia Rotary Charitable Foundation
Merc International, Inc.
Metco Services, Inc. 
Motorcity Harley-Davidson CVRS, 

LLC
MSU Alumni Assn-Western Metro 

Detroit
Northville Garden Club
Northville Mothers Club
Novi Expo Center, Inc. 
Republic Bank
Roamin Club
Siemens Building Technologies
Skanska USA Building Inc. 
St. Mary Mercy Hospital
Strategic Public Affairs LLC
Technical Advantage, LLC
Tram, Inc.
Walkon-Etkin LLC
Zonta Club Northwest Wayne County 

Area

Silver Shareholder
Silver Shareholders have given an 
annual total of $500 to $999.

Individuals
Margaret A. Adams
Steven Berg
Eileen & Edward Bolcer
Kathy M. Brown
Gerald F. Cavanaugh
Agnes & Raymond Collins
John & Janet Cruse
William & Sheryl Distin
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Transforming Lives…Making a Difference is 
the simple but powerful theme of the 2003 School-
craft College Foundation Annual Campaign. Gifts 

to the Foundation provide direct scholarship support to 
students who demonstrate financial need and exemplify 
academic excellence. Many times these scholarships allow 
students who would otherwise be unable to afford a School-
craft College education to pursue their educational dreams.

Our students need your help more than ever. Enrollment 
and demand for financial aid has increased dramatically. This 

fall’s enrollment is the largest in the history of the college. 
These increases are straining the limited number of scholar-
ship funds available. Your contribution can and will make 
a difference in the lives of students striving to reach their 
educational and personal goals.

Please consider the dramatic impact your support will have 
on the lives of our students. You will be receiving a cam-
paign packet shortly. Should you have any questions, please 
do not hesitate to contact the Development 
Office at 734-462-4463.

On-Campus Fundraising Campaigns Begins

Harvey & Suzanne Ferguson
Betty J. Gilbert
Harry & Audrey Greenleaf
Ronald & Patty Griffith
Jeremy Hall
Mary Jo C. Hewitt
John & Debra Hiltz,Jr.
Katherine J. Jankoviak
Charles Jerzycke & Patricia Watson
Annetta R. Kelly
George Magro
Thomas L. Marek
Candis M. Martin
Thaddeus McCotter
Jill & Michael O’Sullivan
Jennifer A. Olson
Peter Pestillo
David & Lita Popke
Rochelle R. Schaffrath
Stephen & Nancy Schewe
Denise Sigworth
Sherry L. Springer
Nancy K. Swanborg
Linda S. Talbert

James Utley
Jack A. Washka
Robert & Sandra Westphal
Frank P. Wiltrakis

Corporations & Organizations
AAA Michigan-Canton
American Community Mutual 

Insurance Co.
Associated Risk Management Inc.
Bank One
Beta Eta Chapter Delta Kappa Gamma
Bill Brown Ford, Inc.
Cambridge Underwriters Ltd.
Century Communications Group
Continental Dining Services
Golden Valley Dairy
Gordon Food Service
Graye Electrical Services
Guaranty Bank
Gallagher Fire Equipment
HGA Group
Mark J. Baldwin Associates
Michigan Federation Music Clubs

Miller, Canfield, Paddock & Stone, PLC
Northville Woman’s Club
Observer & Eccentric Newspapers
Orchard, Hiltz & McCliment Inc.
Peterson Spring
Plante & Moran, LLP
RMA Physicians, PC
Roush Industries, Inc.
Smith Barney
Shaw Construction
Shaw Electric Co.

Century Shareholder
Century Shareholders have given 
an annual total of $100 to $499.

Individuals 
Charlotte P. Adams
Eduard & Janet Arsznov
Stuart C. Baker
Linda & David Balfour
Cynthia J. Barnwell
Kevin J. Bates

Mary H. Beaudoin
M. J. Bedford
Patrick & Nancy Beecher
Barbara L. Bellaire
Amy L. Berendt
Carol S. Blazic
Dorothy E. Bloom
Patricia K. Boisseau
James S. Bonadeo
April D. Bonner
Jeanne Bonner
Sharon A. Braun
Mary & Maurice Breen
William A. Breger
Donald J. Broderick
Bernice A. Brown
John R. Burnell
Robert & Gerda Burnside
Eleanor P. Burton
John M. Colaianne
Scott A. Collins
Stephen L. Collins
Shirley & David Connors
Carlo Coppola
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Susan J. Coseo
Don Culvey
Deborah B. Daiek
Shirley A. Dixon
Dorothy & John Dluski
Christ & Elgene Doinidis
Carol Dubuque
Brenda M. Durling
Frederick L. Ellicott
Timothy D. Ellis
Robert & Eleanor Emick
Kathryn C. Erley
Mary K G. Fenbert
Catherine M. Ferman
Gregory B. Ferman, OD
Martha A. Foley
Karla W. Frentzos
George & Maiga Friess
Colleen Frost
Marianne Frost
Jeffrey M. Gabriel
Sherry Galanty
Joseph & Nancy Galland
Evan D. Garrett
Robert A. George
Samuel Gooden
Diane F. Greenwell
Mary & Ernest Grush
Marcia & John Hall
Mary Hamilton
Donald M. Hayes
Martin & Cheryl Heator
Betty J. Hees
Richard & Ann Henningsen
Cheri L. Holman
John M. Horvath
Kathleen M. Hulik
James & Anita Jabara
John & Madelyn Johnson
Terasa L. Jones
Frances D. Joswiak
Orville H. Kappen
Edward A. Kavanaugh
Mary & Robert Keller
Sandra J. Kerr
James & Susan Key
Richard & Elaine Kirchgatter
Jo Ann Kirkland
Jack & Patricia Kirksey

Cynthia L. Kloss
Louisa Knivila
James & Marilynn Kramer
Theresa H. Krawczyk
Donald Krick
Rodney C. Kropf
Holly J. LaBo
Jeffrey & Lynne Larson
Joe Laura
Kathleen Leo-Ripley
Jeffrey Lilley
Harry & Joyce Loehne
Kevin E. Losey
Claudette L. Lowe
Rita E. Lowenstein
Jewel M. Luckett
Marjorie & Donald Lynch
John & Ann MacDonald
Richard & Sandra Matson
Lorna M. Mattson
Orin & Tina Mazzoni, Jr.
Ronald E. McBride
Margaret A. McCardle
Cheryl L. McDonald 
Caroline H. McNutt
Doris A. McPherson
Donald & Susan McVittie
Gerard J. Mellnick
Edward A. Messineo
Danny J. Milewski
Robert A. Milewski
Patricia J. Milkey
John A. Monge
Carl Monroe
Josselyn Moore
Walter & Virginia Moore
Mary B. Morand
Donald L. Morelock
James C. Nissen
Donna J. Nordman 
Roy A. Nuffer
James J. O’Kelly
Timothy K. O’Neal
Michael E. Oakes
Marion & James Ochs
Joann M. Oldham
Karen & Jerol Olson
Sarah M. Olson
Lawrence & Nancy Ordowski

Michael W. Orick
Patrick J. Pardo
Patricia A. Partyka
Robert F. Pearce
Julia A. Perkins
Colette & John Perugia
Chris E. Peters
Catherine & William Peterson
Barton L. Polot
Lavonda G. Ramey
Michelle F. Randall
Barbara A. Reeves
Christine A. Rejniak
Nancy J. Remick
Merle & Frank Richmond
Carl & Beverly Riegal
Ronald & Kathleen Rogowski
Dawn M. Ruchala
Catherine Rush
Donna & Donald Ryktarsyk
Susan E. Sather
Jody E. Scheller
William E. Schlick
Janet & Michael Schneider
Faye Schuett
Randy K. Schwartz
Patrick & Nancy Sharp
Shirley L. Sherman
Wayne & Emma Sherman
George R. Shilko
Ida C. Simmons-Short
John & Colette Sirhal
Kathleen Smark
Jeanette B. Spencer
JoAnne Stadnicar
Marvin D. Stewart
Carol & Calvin Strom
DeVere Strum & Zita Sturm
Bruce W. Sweet, Jr.
Kimberly A. Szczepanik
Kin L. Tang
Betty R. Tessmer
Thomas F. Tipi
Richard & Elaine Tomalty
Jack & Virginia Tornga
Darryl Trembath
Paul & Sharon Turnage
Jason & Elizabeth Valente
Penelope Vert 

Lynn M. Wallen
John & Virginia Webber
Neil C. Wester
Robert & Anne Wielechowski
Larry G. Williams
Gordon L. Wilson
Matthew W. Wilson
John & Dorothy Witten
Cecil C. Woodruff
Gregory J. Worosz
Donald G. Yee
Vincent Yu
Lisa A. Zaccone
Sheryl A. Zylka

Corporations & Organizations
1st Security Title Agency, Inc.
A. C. Coutts, Inc.
AAA Michigan
Acro Service
Allie Bros. Livonia, Inc.
Arrow Uniform Rental
Asphalt Specialists, Inc.
Ayres, Lewis, Norris & May, Inc.
Benny Evola & Son
Blackwell Ford
Botsford General Hospital
Blue Cross Blue Shield
CDW Computer Centers, Inc.
Chrysler Koppin
Co-ordinated Services, Inc./

Palmer Archives
Colonial Collision & 

Reconditioning, Inc.
Community Federal Credit Union
City Animation
Dick Scott Dodge
Dietrich, Bailey & Associates PC
E. G. H. General Contracting
Eande Manufacturing
Equitable
Faculty Forum
Feblo International, LLC
First Michigan Title
Fund Evaluation Group, Inc.
Fitness Things
Haber Tool Company Inc.
Herriman & Associates, Inc.
Hines Park Lincoln Mercury
Holiday Inn - Livonia

Culinary Arts and English students are the benefac-
tors of three new endowment funds.

The Jonathan A. Covault Memorial Foundation 
established both the Jonathan A. Covault Memorial 
Endowment and the Endowment and the Endowment Covault Culinary Arts Memo-
rial Endowment. Interest from the endowments will 
fund student scholarships, one awarded to a culinary arts 
student with financial need and the other to a culinary arts 
student based on high academic performance.

Donors Establish Three New Endowments
The MacGuffin Fund Endowment will provide annual 
scholarships for English students and act as a source of fund-
ing for The MacGuffin, the 
college’s literary magazine. 
The magazine was formerly 
edited by Professor Emeri-
tus Arthur Lindenberg, a sig-
nificant contributor to this 
endowment.
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Horton Plumbing, Inc.
J-P Property Management, LLC
Jasman Truss Technologies
Jerome Austin, PC
Keyes Company, Inc.
Kustom Remodeling, Inc.
Krueger International, Inc.
Lou LaRiche Chevrolet
Lawrence Technological University
Lee E. Holland Associates PC
Legal Ventures, LLC
Livonia Embassy Suites Hotel
Logical
Management Tax Services, Inc.
Michigan Educational Credit Union
Michigan Mobile Glass & Trim
Midwest Guaranty Bank
Moeller Manufacturing
N. A. Mans Sons, Inc.
NBS
New Liberty Bank
Norquick
Optrex America, Inc.
OSC Omega Service
Parkway Veterinary Clinic
George H. Pastor & Sons, Inc.
Pear, Sperling, Eggan & Daniels, PC
Plymouth Concrete, Inc.
P. M. Trucking, Inc.
Post Smythe Lutz  & Ziel LLP
Quenneville & Associates PLLC
Ready Set Go/DGHS Training
Reliable Landscaping, Inc.
Rosenbaum, Bloom, Meyerson, 

Galinsky, 
Weiner & Cirino, PC

S & D Packing Company
Santeiu Vaults, Inc.
Schoolcraft College Assn. of 

Administrative
& Professional Personnel

Sempliner Thomas & Boak
Siegrist and Siegrist CPA PC
Suburban Electric Contractors, Inc.
Suburban West BPW
Symbiosis Group, LLC
Sound Engineering
T & M Asphalt Paving
Unumprovident
Van Esley Real Estate
Vesco Oil
Visteon-Sheldon Road
Wilcox Development Corporation
Wimsatt Building Materials 

Corporation
Walsh College
Zink Marketing Inc.

Contributor
Contributors have given an 
annual total of up to $99.

Individuals
Mohammed K. Abbas
Omar Addi
Elizabeth S. Anchor

Dominic A. Aquila
Russ D. Arndt
Jay M. Atkinson
Peter Attalai
Sheila M. Ausberry
Joel Bachler
Theodosia W. Beadle
William Beckman
Marybeth Beebe
Sam Benedict
Juanita L. Beresford-Redman
Jean M. Blain
Stephen J. Bodnar
Russell S. Bogarin
Renee & Bent Boving
Marilyn & Robert Boyce
Marvin W. Bresky
Roy & Kay Brockert
Brian D. Broderick
Diane M. Burns
Barbara & Ronald Campau
Ennett Campbell
Deborah M. Cebulski
Diane E. Chambers
Carol A. Cichonski
Donna L. Clack
Lydia A. Cogo
Sharon K. Common
Karen C. Connow
Robin M. Coppens
Christine M. Covert
Ken Craft
Deborah A. Dani
Donna J. Davidson
Richard J. DeVries
Mary A. Dennis
Nelson F. Desousa
Paul M. Dickson
Victor G. Dillon
Elyse Dinkelmann
Paul D. Dipasquale
Christine N. Domino
Alfred B. Dragone
Frederick W. Dreyer
David C. Drouillard
Gary M. Eberle
Margaret V. Edmunds
Karen A. Elliot
Theresa M. Emanuele
Roxanne L. Everett
Michael L. Fay
Rina Ferrarelli
Dorothy & Eugene Ferrari
Donald & Esther Friedrichs
Robert Funge
Joyce L. Galindo
Anne B. Garcia
Chilla M. Gaspar
Mary A. Geyer
Mary Jo F. Gillett
Donna J. Gniewek
Catherine M. Gonzales
Joseph D. Graham
Jeanet Grebe
Miriam Greenwald
Cynthia L. Gresens

Mary B. Griffin
Glenna F. Grosh
John P. Hale
Lawrence J. Hall
Betsy Hammond
Nancy Handelman
Cheryl & Thomas Hawkins
Maura Hayes
Wesley & Sally Henrikson
Michelle A. Hile
Gordon L. Hollander
Kristin & Robert Hoy
Anne W. Jamieson
Victor M. Johnson
John P. Kenney
Patricia M. King
Carolyn F. Kirk
Catherine A. Kiurski
Chung Y. Ko
Rosanne Kosko
John & Susan Kowalski
Michael W. Kropodra
Rhonda J. Krouse
Frank E. Kupler
D. T. Laferriere
Gregg D. Laviolette
Carole Layne
Dorothy S. Lepping
John S. Lesko, Jr.
Barbara A. Lewis
Loretta Loftus
Anita A. Lumpkin
Jane M. Lurain
Mattie C. Lynch
Joseph A. Maisano
Karen Malinowski
Sandra Marshburn
Khalid R. Masoud
Jane M. McClellan
George & Cheryl Meehan
Monique E. Merritt
Georgeta J. Mili
Terry D. Mobbs
Dan & Jeanette Moian
Marjorie & Robert Nelson
William G. Nickels
Patricia J. O’Toole
Josephine Ockerman
Paul Pasgunh
Brian G. Pearson
Sherraine L. Pechie
Joseph & Ann Peczynski
Daisy G. Piccone
James R. Polkowski
Denise O. Radtke
Susan Ralko
Kathryn Randall
John A. Randolph
Amy V. Rector
Philip & Sharon Regnier
Amy M. Reid
Rebecca L. Reitzloff
Rex P. Richards
Clarence D. Rivard
Danielle P. Roberts
Paula K. Rose

Patricia A. Rubio
David H. Rydzewski
Lise L. Sampson
Elizabeth A. Schneider
Norman Schock
James G. Schubert
Thomas D. Schuby
Jim Scutti
Doris D. Sears
Jeanne O. Shapira
Norma K. Sharkey
Adelaide B. Shaw
Cynthia M. Sheppard
Thomas & Julie Shurtleff
Harry C. Sigmon
Theresa Silvestri
E. J. Simpson
Laura A. Slayton
Helen C. Smith
Jean S. Smith
Marie A. Smith
Piera T. Smith
Gordon & Frances Snyder
Margaret Soper
Dorothy E. Stanley
Carolyn A. Steffen
Bernadette & Walter Steffke
Michael Steinberg
David Stern
Lorraine & Albert Stevenson
Robert & Judith Stone
Patrick & Juanita Suchy
Kristina L. Sullivan
Patrick B. Sullivan, Sr.
Donald Taylor
Stacie Thompson
Diane Toarmino
Paula L. Tocco
Laurie Townsend-

Benchich
Naikuan Tsao
Willard Turner
Janina Udrys
Shawnita VanHook
Deborah S. Vendittelli
Mary Verlinich
Evelyn S. Villaruel
Agatha Vlisides
John Waidley & Susan Fisher
Michael J. Waldyke
Linda D. Wallace
Diane M. Wavrek
Susan J. Webster
Nathaniel D. Williams
John & Doris Wilson
Ann L. Wondero
Patricia A. Yaremchuk
Roberta & Howard Young
Teri Zabel

Corporations & Organizations
Cordova
Exchange Club of Farmington
Garden City Chamber of Commerce
Livonia Newcomer’s & Neighbors
Prime Time Auto
Stempien & Stempien PC
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In Honor of Kathryn Randall
Margaret A. Adams

In Memory of Henry M. Wojcik
Charles and Margaret Follin
Frank and Margaret Gonzales
Robert and Beverly Roy
Florence Sopko

In Memory of Cora McDowell
(Mother of Richard W. McDowell, College 
President Emeritus)
Thomas G. Bjorklund
Hazen and Margaret Wilson

In Memory of John Pataky
(Father of former WRC employee 
Barbara Campau)
Barbara Bellaire
Sharon K. Common
Dorothy S. Dluski
Carol Dubuque
Marlene Kershaw
Ginny Larkin-Kleinert
Nancy K. Swanborg
Elaine Tomalty

In Memory of Gerald Curwin, Sr.
(Father of  WRC volunteer Darle Tobel)
Sharon Common

In Memory of David Quinn
John and Anne Marie Buresh
Mary A. Buresh
Sharon Quinn

In Memory of Melissa Timte
(Daughter of Jackie Timte, Finance and 
Business Services)
Elizabeth Anchor
Dominic Aquila
Linda M. Balfour
Patricia Boisseau
Jeanne Bonner
Bernice Brown
Kathy M. Brown
Cindy Champnella
Cynthia L. Cicchelli
Donna L. Clack
Shirley A. Connors
Elgene Doinidis
Juanita Dorsey
Brenda Durling
Finance and Business 
  Services Staff
Sylvia Hinzman
Joyce L. Galindo
Christine M. Geinzer
Sandra Gelman
Cheri L. Holman
Sandra L. Kelly
Theresa H. Krawczyk
Claudette L. Lowe
Lorna Mattson
Terri L. Montroy
Receiving Dock Staff
Lou Reibling
Elizabeth A. Schneider
Monica Sullivan

Nancy K. Swanborg
Joyce Tellitocci
Lisa S. Tikkanen
James Utley
Jason H. Valente
John J. Walsh
Cheryl Wright

In Memory of Nickolas Butkevich
(Father of Nickolas A. Butkevich, Biology Instructor)
Nickolas A. Butkevich

In Memory of Alicia Titus
(Daughter of John Titus, Director of Career 
Planning and Placement)
Melissa A. Beert

Calendar of 
Foundation Events

–FEBRUARY 14, 2004–
Valentine Dinner Dance

–JUNE 7, 2004–

Foundation Golf Outing
Walnut Creek Country Club

South Lyon, MI


